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Increase Needed Transportation for 
Blind and Other Disabled New Yorkers

Bill number A04165 (Steck) and S04739 (Kennedy)
For many blind and other disabled people, lack of available and accessible transportation is one of the greatest barriers to employment, education, and participation in their communities. This is especially true for those living in suburban or rural areas where fixed route transportation is scarce or nonexistent.

The Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) requires that providers of fixed route transportation create a program for accessible vehicles to provide transportation to people who cannot use fixed route transportation, such as busses and subway trains, due to disability. This service is known as “Paratransit”. In New York City, this program is called Access-a-Ride. It has other names throughout the state and country, such as “Able Ride” and “Access Link”.

Under existing Federal Regulation, public transportation providers must still provide transportation to people who cannot use fixed route vehicles up to three quarters of a mile beyond or outside of a fixed bus route. 

While this is useful, it is far from sufficient for people who are, or become, disabled and are living in suburban and rural areas. These tax paying New Yorkers must rely on cabs, ride share services, or paid drivers. Many of these live on fixed incomes and cannot afford private transportation alternatives, even if available. They are effectively left out of work, school, or community activities. 

In choosing where to live, these New Yorkers must take the availability or lack of availability of paratransit into consideration, even when public transportation would be available if the transportation corridor were just a little wider. They are thus limited as to where they can live and work because public transportation within the current paratransit service area is unavailable. This may mean living in an area where the cost of living is higher, perhaps prohibitive.  Older New Yorkers who lose the ability to drive because of the onset of an age-related disability suddenly find themselves entirely dependent on others or compelled to abandon their home because they can no longer get to medical appointments or access other community resources.

This proposed legislation would require that transit authorities administering fixed route bus service provide accessible paratransit vehicles up to three miles beyond or outside of the corresponding fixed bus route. This legislation would give blind and other disabled New Yorkers more flexibility as to where they can live and would go a long way towards addressing the transportation crisis facing many disabled New Yorkers.
Please support bill number A04165 (Steck) and S04739 (Kennedy).  
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